
 
Bank of America Funds Planned 

Parenthood through 100% Matching 
Grants for Employee Contributions to 

Planned Parenthood  

 

Planned Parenthood committed 323,999 
abortions in 2014. Plus, undercover 

videos show Planned Parenthood has 
been deeply involved in severing and 

marketing the organs of pre-born babies. 

A bank should have  
nothing to do with abortion. 

Abortion is bad business.  

 

Protest Bank of America demands  
the removal of Planned Parenthood  

from the bank’s matching grant program! 
 

Shocking Facts Uncovered  
by videos of Planned Parenthood 

Pro-life videographers from the Center for Medical 

Progress posed as fetal tissue buyers in meetings with 

Planned Parenthood executives and medical personnel. The 

first of 12 videos was released on July 14, 2015.  The project 

director is 26-year-old David Daleiden. Planned Parenthood 

Federation of America (PPFA) has hired crisis management 

firm SKDKnickerbocker to squelch and spin the facts. 
Efforts are underway to defund Planned Parenthood from 

tax dollars and private donations.  #ProtestBOA is part of 

this national effort to defund Planned Parenthood and educate 

the public about Planned Parenthood and about BOA. 

Provided by Pro-Life Waco  254-644-0407 
prolifewaco@gmail.com    www.prolifewaco.com 

 

Key revelations from CMP undercover videos: 

1. Planned Parenthood has harvested and sold fetal organs.  

The Planned Parenthood videos show more than one abortionist 

haggling over prices for fetal organs.  It is illegal to sell fetal 

tissue for a profit. The videos raise questions on whether the 

organization has violated the law.  Planned Parenthood’s first 

line of defense was claiming their fetal tissue transactions did 

not generate financial gain. Spokespersons claimed revenue 

from organ transactions just recouped the shipping and handling 

costs. Then, facing mounting public outrage, in November 

Planned Parenthood announced that it still harvests fetal organs 

but would not accept payment for these organs. 

2.  Planned Parenthood medical personnel talked jokingly 

about aborted babies. Planned Parenthood's Dr. Mary Gatter 

joked that she wanted a “Lamborghini” in exchange for fetal 

organs when negotiating prices.  Dr. Gatter is Medical Director 

for Planned Parenthood Pasadena and San Gabriel Valley and 

also serves PPFA as the chair of their Medical Director's 

Council.  She is PPFA's second highest physician. 

3. “Abortions” sometime result in live births. In the ninth video, 

Perrin Larton, Procurement Manager for Fetal Tissue for 

Advanced Bioscience Resources (ABR), a Planned Parenthood 

contractor, explained what she encountered herself.  “I literally 

have had women come in and they'll go in the O.R. and they're 

back out in three minutes, and I'm going, What's going on?  Oh 

yeah, the fetus was already in the vaginal canal whenever we  

put her in the stirrups, it just fell out.” 

 
Planned Parenthood’s “Top Doc”, Deborah Nucatola,  

discusses fetal organ harvesting over lunch. 

4. Abortion providers sometimes use the cardiotoxic drug 

digoxin to kill babies in the womb. This is revealed by  

Dr. Deborah Nucatola in the first video. Dr. Nucatola is  

the Senior Director of Medical Services for Planned Parenthood 

Federation of America. Nucatola is PPFA’s highest ranking 

physician. “There's a group of people who just use it so they 

have no risk of violating the Federal Abortion Ban.  Because  

if you induce a demise before the procedure, nobody's going to 

say you did a 'live' – whatever the federal government calls it. 

Partial-birth abortion.” After inducing a heart attack that kills 

the baby, Planned Parenthood's top physician explained that 

many abortionists think it makes completing the abortion easier. 

 

What can YOU do?  
#1 Complain to BOA headquarters 800-218-9946 
#2 Complain to your BOA branch manager. 
#3 Close your BOA accounts and tell BOA why. 
#4 Call your friends and let them know about 

BOA support for Planned Parenthood, which 
commits over 300,000 abortions every year. 

5. Digoxin renders fetal tissue unusable for harvesting, so 

crushing the fetus is preferable. Planned Parenthood's  

Dr. Mary Gatter explained in the second video that many 

drugs used to kill babies in the womb taint the tissue, making 

the fetal tissue unusable for research.  This makes clear why 

Dr. Nucatola explained in the first video that she usually 

crushes the baby's head and lower body with forceps inside 

the womb before removing the pre-born baby. 

6. One baby born intact had its face cut off for brain 

harvesting.  Holly O'Donnell, a former technician for Stem 

Express, explained in the 7th video that a nearly intact late-

term fetus aborted at Planned Parenthood’s clinic in San 

Jose, CA, was instructed to harvest brain tissue from a dead 

fetus.  “She gave me the scissors and told me that I had to 

cut down the middle of the face.  I can't even describe what 

that feels like.” O'Donnell recounted. 

7. Abortionists can make the heart of an aborted baby beat. 
“And she just taps the heart, and it starts beating,” O'Donnell 

continued:  “And I'm sitting here and I'm  

looking at this fetus, and its heart is beating, and I don't 

know what to think.” 

Major news outlets refuse to cover the videos. The 

mainstream press provides protection for Planned 

Parenthood like a football team’s offensive line protects  

their quarterback. 

Potential felony violations uncovered by CMP videos: 

1. Profiting (financial gain) from the sale of fetal tissue. This 

would be selling tissue for prices greater than the cost of 

extraction, storage, and transportation. 

2. Illegal abortion practices.  A.  Partial birth abortion – live 

fetus is delivered breech from the mother with the exception 

of the head.  B. 

3. Altering the abortion procedure for the purpose of  

harvesting higher quality fetal organs. 

4. Violation of consent standards from the mother for the 

severing and sale of fetal organs. 

Whether criminal or not, Planned Parenthood actions 

reveal a heartless brutality that should disqualify them 

from support from BOA or any corporation. 

See more on #ProtestBOA, plus updates: 
www.prolifewaco.com/protestboa-bank-of-america.html 
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